Teacher Preparation Committee

Meeting Minutes for January 25, 2012
In attendance: Susan Zwiep, Jin-Lee Kim, Jared Stallones, Laurie Gatlin, Henry O’Lawrence, Ali Rezali, Joan Theurer, Lynn Mahoney, Elisa Hagen, Lisa Isbell

Eileen Bosch, Cynthia Hutten-Eagle

Meeting called to order at 10:05

Reviewed introductions to reacquaint the membership –

Minutes reviewed and approved

Jared presented an update on Single Subject / Linked Learning program:

· Started classes at Milliken, which has provided CSULB with on-site accommodations and are currently working through small, misc  issues (internet use, parking, etc)
· Not as many students involved as we would – we have 12 students who will receive a lot of support

· Linked learning faculty professional development for Single Subject instructors and staff begins in February 2012

· Supervisors and SS coordinators, faculty will begin “Train the Trainer” for all programs in Co-Teaching – which includes a specific set o pedagogies to have master/student teachers work in tandem.  Research indicates that this style of student teaching is more successful as a teaching model

· Jared has applied for additional grants based on co-teaching model

· Currently, we are looking into admission criteria within departments in order to meet internal admissions (solve the issue of low participation in LL)

__  presented an update on UTEACH for Multiple Subjects Program

· Nationally recognized as a positive training program.  UTEACH is an undergraduate track

· UTEACH is a year-long program integrated with methods courses, with students teaching 1/2 time four days and one full time day.  

· Student teachers work in partners, teachingin the mornings with courses off-site in the afternoons

· Students are centralized at schools (7-8 at one school site, some schools with 15-20), with CSULB students becoming part of the school culture, seen as an asset instead of a burden

· UTEACH is getting a lot of national attention (and funding) with focus on the combination of theory and practice
· There are 65 student teachers currently – the fall semester is almost full even though the deadline for program application is 3 months away.

· Focus on special needs in the fall – faculty can work together in order to model integration

· More context for student teachers – direct application to practice 

· Students make instructional choices with real work experiences rather than relying purely on theory

· Students have a clearer sense of what their students are ready for or capable of

· Students have received employments opportunities at the school site as they arise

· This program provides support for students as they transition to real world practice

Next meeting:  Susan will send a doodle for March meeting (before spring break)

Discussion:  can we have a standing meeting time (2nd Wed at noon?) – nothing has been recorded, discussion was that this may be helpful

Participants are encouraged to send agenda items to Susan

Meeting adjourned at 10:40

Approved 3/19/12
